MINUTES OF STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

Of

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

June 8, 2024
A Steering Committee Meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 5 Dunecrest on June 8, 2024.  Attending were Joe Fogel, Debbie Murchison, Larry Gamble, Jayme Fields, Marigrace Gamble, Jerry Swisher, Lori Mazzuca, and David Potter.  Carol Harpster and Andrea Olsen-Medina were absent.  Caroline Elliott also attended.

The meeting was called to order by President Joe Fogel.  It was moved, seconded and carried that the Minutes of the May 20, 2024 meeting be accepted.
Treasurer Larry Gamble stated that the bank balance is the same as last month, except for the addition of one new member’s fee of $20.  Joe Fogel reported that he paid $103.17 to renew the website for this year and it was agreed that he be reimbursed for that payment.

Sidewalks:  Joe  stated that Measure S was put into effect to replace and repair sidewalks on City owned property.  He will send out a letter explaining that owners are responsible to maintain their sidewalks.
NCIP:  This was a hot topic at Tuesday’s Monterey City Council Meeting.  The City wants the NCIP’s allocated funds for the general budget, and NCIP is in danger of being eliminated.  The top three projects voted on and proposed by DBNA are:  Dune restoration, cable fencing maintenance at the beach, and boardwalk lighting.  The boardwalk lighting would need to be approved by Tide Street property owners and the Coastal Commission.  There was discussion about the uncertain future of NCIP and the representatives, who will find out if they still hold the position by the end of June.
Insurance and Tax Reporting:  The need for insurance and tax reporting was discussed and Joe will follow up regarding these matters.  David will look into tax issues as he has had experience with this in other organizations.   Jayme will ask Marian Deering about the history of this, our non-profit status, etc.
Meeting with Gino Garcia:  Jerry has an informal meeting planned with Mr. Garcia and invited others to join.

Neighborhood Clean-up:  On June 22, 10 am until 12 Noon, the Tot Lot and the chicane at our entrance will be the focus.  Afterward there will be a social gathering at the Tot Lot.  Bringing hand-held pot luck food was encouraged.  Marigrace will purchase snacks and beverages and Jerry will bring tables.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 6:30 pm.  
Carol Harpster, Secretary    (Prepared with notes taken at the meeting by Caroline)
